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Week 2
Principal's Message

Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been an eventful week with the General Election for the country, and the Parklands General 
Election in school. We organised an authentic election experience for the pupils; in form time last week 
they had been given information about the main parties and their manifestos, and yesterday they 
received polling cards and visited polling booths before casting their anonymous votes into a sealed 
ballot box. Our results mirrored the national results and we had a Labour landslide in school. We hope 
that this has given the pupils a good idea of what voting will be like for them when they are 18.

Last night we also held our annual KS3 Presentation Evening. Prizes were awarded to Years 7, 8, and 
9 for excellent trackers and for special achievement in subjects. Our KS3 vocal group and KS3 dance 
team also performed for the family and friends in the audience. It was a fantastic evening, and every 
pupil who won a prize has worked really hard to achieve this. Please see school social media for 
pictures of the evening and the prize winners.

Year 10 have also been out on two college taster days this week. They visited Runshaw on 
Wednesday, and Wigan and Leigh on Thursday. They were able to experience lessons in both A-Levels 
and Vocational qualifications, to help them to choose their college and subjects for next year. Pupils 
behaved excellently and were a credit to the school.

We also had Induction Day for the Year 6s who will be starting with us in September. They had a 
fabulous day, and they fully got into the House spirit for the House Competition in period 5! We can’t 
wait for them to start with us as Year 7s in September.

Year 8 held their Global Goals fair on Tuesday afternoon. Staff and families visited a variety of stalls 
where pupils were displaying the results of their Global Goals project. Pupils displayed a variety of 
items including songs, videos, artwork, and poems to raise awareness of their Global issue. There was 
a wide range of issues which pupils had chosen, including education for all, water quality, gender 
equality, global warming, and the impacts of war.

Today we are holding our annual Sports Day. This has been rearranged from earlier in the term as a 
result of the weather, but thankfully today is dry so pupils will be competing in a variety of events to win 
points for their houses. One House will be the Sports Day winners and receive the Sports DAy Cup, 
and the points will also contribute to the awarding of the House Shield on the last day of term. The 
Houses (and House Leaders) are very competitive, so there will be lots of cheering and encouragement 
today!

Regards,

Mrs.Batson

Principal
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The Parklands Election - The Parklands election yesterday saw a whopping 56% of pupils choose to 
vote, very similar to the national picture. We set up polling booths in different locations around school 
and pupils had to register to vote first, take their polling cards to their polling station and swap it for a 
ballot paper. All the voters then deposited their votes into sealed ballot boxes which were counted and 
verified throughout the day. The winners in our election were Labour, who gained twice as many votes 
as the nearest other party. 
Congratulations to all who took part for their excellent conduct.
Mrs Gray

Preston College: For anyone who had an interview and was offered a place at college - you will have 
been issued with a personalised online enrolment account, with instructions to log in and accept the 
place. Please do this as soon as possible as a number of courses are already oversubscribed.  
On GCSE results day, you will need to upload a photo of your GCSE results and you will be enrolled 
online. All the instructions can be found here: 
https://www.preston.ac.uk/14-19-school-leavers/enrolment-at-preston-college/
This means you can upload from anywhere (for instance on holiday abroad) and don’t need to queue 
for hours at college!

Apologies for the non-appearance of Career News - it will be back next week!

Well done to all the Year 10s who visited Runshaw and Wigan & Leigh Colleges this week. Staff at the 
colleges commented on how mature, polite and engaged you all were. Hopefully, these visits have 
given you a better idea of what is on offer at college - as you will be making applications before 
Christmas this year.
As soon as I get all the dates for open events, I will share these. Try to visit as many colleges as you 
can, then you know you are making an informed choice post-16.

There are still a number of Year 10s who have not handed in a work experience booklet - or been to 
see me to ask for help, despite assemblies and many reminders.
Please get all booklets into school by the middle of the week, so that I can contact all employers in 
advance of WEX week and check all insurance details.
If anyone is really struggling, I do still have a small number of placements left, including some spaces 
on the NHS scheme, where you spend the week at Chorley Hospital in the LIFE Centre, meeting lots 
of health professionals and taking part in various activities.
There are also a couple of nursery and primary school placements, one or two office placements, and 
two gym placements, plus a couple more that don’t really fit any of those categories.
Booklets available on the website or from the top office: 
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/workex/2024/Work_Experience_Information_Pack_2024.pdf

SafetyNet Parklands will be launching a new LinkedIn account shortly, to share information about 
health and safety in the workplace - more details to follow very soon …..

https://www.preston.ac.uk/14-19-school-leavers/enrolment-at-preston-college/
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/workex/2024/Work_Experience_Information_Pack_2024.pdf
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 39 pupils to date
Year 8: 31 pupils to date
Year 9: 30 pupils to date
Year 10: 24 students to date
All: 124 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous 
week?

Year 7: 151 pupils
Year 8: 126 pupils
Year 9: 117 pupils

Year 10: 126 students
All: 520 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 
3?

Year 7: 141 pupils
Year 8: 96 pupils
Year 9: 99 pupils

Year 10: 95 students
All:  431 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1b4VF8LEF-B8nfp2KWYc5m0MI0MGVS8GehWLyvCFYWcA/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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In advance of the new school year,please could you let us know if you would like your child to be 
registered for the GCSE in their home language or languages.

This would be a language they already master, as no curriculum time or lessons would be provided to 
them.

It would be a wonderful opportunity for your child to demonstrate their language abilities and to add 
them to their list of qualifications, which looks fantastic on their CV.

We generally recommend that students be in Year 9 or Year 10 (current year 8 or 9) when they take 
this additional GCSE so that it does not affect their preparation for their other Year 11 exams.
GCSEs are available in the following languages:

 French
 German
 Spanish
 Mandarin
 Cantonese
 Italian
 Russian
 Arabic
 Greek
 Japanese
 Urdu
 Portuguese
 Gujarati
 Biblical Hebrew
 Modern Hebrew
 Persian
 Turkish
 Polish
 Bengali
 Punjabi
 

Please send an email with your child’s name and the language(s) you wish them to be entered for to 
jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk 

mailto:jdonohue@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Year 8 STEM Team - A belated very well done to the Year 8 STEM team for gaining their Bronze 
Industrial Cadet awards last week at the University of Liverpool, and for winning ‘Highly Commended 
in the Innovation Sector’. Judges commented on how thorough and well researched their project was 
and how well they had interpreted the brief.

Here’s the team, pictured with their sponsors NSG Environmental Ltd - grateful thanks to Sam and 
Jack for being so supportive (and of course to Rob, the mad scientist!)
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PE Update week beginning 1st July 2024

A great week in the PE department. All of the summer tournaments underway as we draw closer to the 
end of the school year!  

Year 9 & 10 Cricket Competition at Holy Cross playing Holy Cross. Despite the weather the team 
played fantastic and beat Holy Cross to make it through to the final of the Gillette cup. What an 
achievement both teams are through to the final! Congratulations!  

Year 7&8  Rugby  festival at Leyland Warriors. The games played were of a very high standard and 
the team performed really well throughout! They placed 4th overall. Well done!

Great attendance at all extra curricular clubs this week. Have a lovely weekend. 

Year 7 Girls Rounders District 
Tournament at St Michael’s. The girls 
played against teams from St. Michael’s, 
Bishop Rawsthorne and Holy Cross. Being 
relatively new to the game of rounders the 
team displayed some great tactics and skill 
with some amazing catches on display! We 
have some things to work on for next year. 
The team placed 3rd overall, well done! 

Year 8 Girls Rounders District 
Tournament at St Michael’s. The girls 
played against teams from St. Michael’s, 
Bishop Rawsthorne and Holy Cross. 
Unfortunately we only had a team of 6 Y8 
girls, a big thank you to Y7 girls Eva and 
Laya who played up for our Y8 team you 
were great! The girls fought hard against 
some strong teams. We are very proud of 
you! Well done. 
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School of Sanctuary 

We are so thrilled to have collected our Schools of Sanctuary award at a special presentation at 
Lancashire County Hall. Yosra, Hind and Walid all spoke beautifully about how welcoming our school 
is and we are so proud of them for this. Being a School of Sanctuary is recognition of how we make 
our school a safe space for anybody seeking sanctuary - something which is at the heart of everything 
we do.
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YyqZvJNFGrnx4Q1oVdE_SpKREl4Do_1s/view?usp=sharing
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Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19glWWEyPy_WWGcoUoG--YVZDvZ2nC4ju/view?usp=sharing
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Vacancies

Click here for for further information

https://parklandsacademy.co.uk/job-vacancies
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Please get back involved. We have had lots of ticket sale disappear and we need to get them back up 
to 250 tickets

£1 a week, the weekly prize fund is currently at around £70 a week! There is a draw every week for 
Parklands and you are also entered in all of the bigger prizes.


